Friends of Darwen Cemetery

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 22nd September 2010 at the Bolton Road United Reformed Church, Darwen at 7.00pm
Apologies:  Adam Turner, John East, Cllrs David and Karimeh Foster, Colin Briggs,Rebecca Whitcombe (LWT), Mick and Kath Walsh and Dennis Jepson
Present:  Pat O’Reilly, Rosemary Jackson, Diane Davies, Brent Stevenson, Paul Dargan, Rose France, Lena Talbot, Tony Foster, Susan Smith, Mik Ince, Susan Riding, Vanessa Moore, D and A Hull, Kath Rigby, Margaret Burns, Pam and Bill Taylor, J Waring, John and Yvonne Isherwood, Jill Marr, Diane Walsh, Christine and Tim Coates, Harold and Christine Heys, Pat Hancock, Anne Lamont, M Roberts, Jamie Haddow, Ann Stokes, T. Watson
Pat O’Reilly, Deputy Chairman, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  John East, Chairman sent his apologies as he had recently come out of hospital.

1.  Minutes of last public meeting (30 June 2010):  Copies were available to the meeting and these were agreed as correct.

2.  Matters arising:

· FODC had a stall at Darwen Gala and raised £188 with two games and a tombola.  Whitehall Hotel kindly supplied the main prize of dinner for two.

· A meeting took place in the cemetery with the Lancashire Wildlife Trust.

· FODC have put a bid in to Awards for All for the second garden to be made into a Nature Memorial Garden.

3.  Financial Update.  Brent Stevenson, Treasurer, went through the financial statement.  Income this year has been £15,186.85 and expenditure £12,335.22.  The majority has been spent on the re-fixing of memorials.
4.  Working Parties.  Paul Dargan produced an information sheet on Working Parties.  He thanked everyone who has been volunteering.  The Working Parties are working hard to complete Section C, which has been the focus for this year.  FODC have been trying to get the rhododendrons cut back.  Part of this work has been paid for by Blackburn with Darwen BC and the work needs to be completed by FODC, who have limited funding and have arranged to get a re-quote for this work.  All the headstones have been re-fixed and FODC need to landscape the area.  Have been working on Section B where the first burial took place whilst waiting for work to be carried out on section C.  We have decided to leave Section H as a comparison to the Sections completed by the Working Parties.  Some safety work, such as filling in holes may be done on this section.
5.  Diane Davies updated the meeting on the Adopt a War Grave project.  55 Commonwealth war have been adopted with 2 pending.  The rest of the war graves are within family graves. These have been more difficult to locate.  The Cemetery Office at Blackburn with Darwen BC only have contacts for 2 of these family graves.  An old label from a poppy has been found on one of the war graves and it is from St Antony’s, Blackburn.  Research is being carried out to find out more about this.  The Sea Cadets and RAF cadets are adopting graves and the Army Cadets have expressed interest.
Lena Talbot spoke about the Remembrance Service FODC are holding in the cemetery on November 11th.  All local schools have been invited to come with 4 pupils.  Three schools have accepted all ready.  After the service, the children accompanied by teachers will place poppies on all the war graves.  A draft service sheet has been produced.  We are hoping to have a bugle player.  There will also be a short service on the Sunday morning and FODC will be available to talk to visitors about their work.  All are welcome to attend either meeting.

7.  Questions/Answers (out of sequence to take us up to the Break)

What are FODC’s priorities for this year? – Section C and Memorial Garden.  Hold ups due to misunderstanding re the cutting back of rhododendrons, awaiting permission to carry out plans for Memorial Garden.  In the meantime FODC have started tidying Section B where the first burial took place.

Why are Blackburn with Darwen Council not paying for all this work?  Outlined what help Blackburn with Darwen is able to give and difficulties re budgets.
Why are the paths in such a poor condition and very green and slippery?  FODC have asked Blackburn with Darwen if they can weed kill all the paths.  FODC arranging for a disability audit to take place and the findings will be sent to Blackburn with Darwen.

Why are the war graves not being looked after in a uniform way?  FODC have consulted with Steve Lomas, CWGC regional representative, and he is very happy with the way the graves are being looked after.  Many have been adopted by families and schools and are being looked after as thought they were a family graves.  Others are looking after them as the army do.  FODC will put guidelines on the website in case people want to follow the army model.

How will FODC ensure that the war graves are kept up to a good standard?  FODC will inspect on a regular basis as part of the Working Parties.
6. Tony Foster gave a very interesting talk on the History of Darwen Cemetery.

9.  Any other business.

RJ suggested a joint project with other Darwen Friends’ Groups to tackle the problem of dog fouling in Darwen’s open spaces.

Next public meeting – Wednesday, 24 November at 7.00pm at Bolton Road United Reformed Church, Darwen.
